
NEWSLETTER— FRIDAY 28TH FEBRUARY 2025 

‘JESUS IS AT THE HEART OF ALL THAT WE DO’ 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 
Well, we have had a wonderful week at school! The weather has been excellent, 

and we’ve made the most of it by launching our much-anticipated OPAL 

schools project. It has filled us all with joy and made us a little bit emotional 

to see our children playing together this week. The excitement of children 

being told they can go anywhere and play with their friends, siblings, and 

cousins from other year groups has been truly heart-warming. One of our 

die-hard football fans ran up to me on the playground, beaming, and told 

me, “This is way better than football, Mrs. Gili-Ross!” Priceless! 

We will continue to develop our play offer and introduce new activities as 

the children become more accustomed to managing the current options. I 

must just add that we have a school full of children who love to tidy up – so 

when they tell you they don’t know how to tidy their room, toys, etc., we 

know differently! It has literally taken just five minutes to tidy everything 

away at the end of lunchtime. A great start! Please check out the pictures, 

which will be posted soon on Seesaw. 

Our plan is to offer a Book Look/OPAL Stay and Play morning in the 

Summer term. During this time, you’ll have the option to look at your 

child’s books with them and also experience OPAL in full swing. 

Thursday is World Book Day and we have given the option to come dressed 

up as a book character or in your favourite comfy clothes/PJs. We’d love for 

all children to bring in their favourite book. Each class will be using this as 

a stimulus for activities on the day. 

You may have heard in the news and on social media that the DfE has 

launched an Early Adopter Breakfast Scheme. This scheme aims to fund a 

positive, calm start to the day for children, including a healthy breakfast. 

This is available for a handful of schools starting in April but we are not 

part of this Early Adoption Scheme. At St. Peter’s, we already offer an early 

start with classrooms open from 8:45 a.m. and ready for a 9:00 a.m. start. 

If this scheme were to be rolled out nationally, it would mean that for a    

portion of the school community, we would be expected to offer an additional 

15 minutes. Currently, the feedback suggests this initiative is not being 

funded appropriately and would not be viable for the majority of schools. 

I must make you aware that, despite what we may be led to believe in the 

press, funding for all schools has been cut. Our budget for the next           

financial year has been reduced by over £20,000 compared to last year, even 

before we factor in increased costs, etc. 

Have a restful weekend, and we’ll see you, ready to do it all again on    

Monday! 

 

Mrs. G-R 

Handy Links 

TERM DATES 

CONTACT US 

ARE YOU ELIGBLE FOR FREE 

SCHOOL MEALS? 

SCHOOL HOMEPAGE 

FOREST SCHOOL 

SCHOOL NURSING TEAM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAR 

Mon 3 Y4 Class Mass—11am 

Tue 4 Pancake day lunch 

Wed 5 Ash Wednesday 

Thur 6 World Book Day & Lunch 

Mon 10 Y5 Class Mass—11am 

Mon 17 Y6 & Rec Class Mass—11am 

Tue 18 Y4 Shakespeare The Grand 

Thur 20Be Happy Day Lunch 

Tue 25 Mothers Day Planters 

Tue 25 Parents eve 

Wed 26 Parents eve 

Fri 28 Y2 Worship 

 

 

 

 

https://www.st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk/school-life/termdates
https://www.st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk/contact
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/
https://www.st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk/
https://stpeterswellbeing.blogspot.com/
https://lancsyoungpeoplefamilyservice.co.uk/school-nursing/


 
FREE SCHOOL MEALS  

INFORMATION 
 
All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to universal free school meals. However, some families who are 
on low income and meet a certain criteria, are also eligible for supermarket shopping vouchers during school holidays 
and free holiday club places. Eligible families will continue to receive free school meals after Year 2. 
 
Some families with children in Key Stage 1 do not claim as they are already getting free school 
meals, however they are missing out on the other benefits so please double check. 
 
Please click on the link below to see if you are eligible. If you are eligible or have any problems please email Katy 
(Family Learning Mentor) katy.s@st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk so that your shopping vouchers can be emailed to you 
asap. 
 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=1 

 

PE DAYS 

 

REC  WEDS & FRI 

Y1  MON & THURS 

Y2  TUES & FRI 

Y3  MON & WEDS     

Y4  MON & THURS 

Y5  WEDS & THURS 

Y6  WEDS & THURS 

mailto:katy.s@st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=1


 

School lunches 

 

Please order via  Scopay— next week—w.c. 3rd March is:   

Week 2—Menu HERE 

 

N.B: As Ash Wednesday falls next week, we will be swapping the Meat-Free 

Monday options with the Wednesday menu to acknowledge dietary preferences for 

this important day.  

We also have the following themed lunches on Tuesday* and 

Thursday 

*change to dessert option only—main as per the main menu 

https://www.st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk/parents/school-meals/school-lunch-menus




  

EVENTS & FUNDRAISING 

To book, complete the form via link below by Fri 21st March:  

https://forms.office.com/e/xz4bsNAbnL 

https://forms.office.com/e/xz4bsNAbnL


  

EVENTS & FUNDRAISING 

 World Book Day!  

Come in your Pyjamas, Onesie, or as your  

Favourite Book Character!  

Dress up and join us for a day of fun, stories, and              

imagination! 

 

Let’s celebrate the magic of books together!  

 



  

EVENTS & FUNDRAISING 

 

Gazette Young Seasiders Schools’ Arts & Crafts Exhibition 2025 
 

The following children’s artwork is included in the exhibition: 

Reception—Elijah 

Year 1—Margot & Ray 

Year 2—Lily, Wilfred & Jack M. 

Year 3—Jenson & Maycee 

Year 4—Oliver B. & Oliver.J. 

Year 5—Noah, Jamie, Ava & Toby 

Year 6—Freya, Henrietta, Lana & Sophia G. 

 

The exhibition will be taking place again at: 

The Gallery, Blackpool & The Fylde College 

Park Road, Blackpool, FY1 4ES 

Dates of exhibition: Tuesday 4th March until  Friday 28th March 

Opening times: 10am—7pm Mon-Thur / 10am—4pm Fri 
 





 

MUSIC LESSONS 

 

We also have 1:1 music lessons avail-

able during the school day that can 

be booked via the Lancashire Music 

Service.  See website for further             

information. 

 

https://www.lancashiremusichub.co.uk/site/ 

https://www.lancashiremusichub.co.uk/site/





